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Advocacy Project


For the advocation assignment, I wrote a letter to Senator Jim Tracy concerning a 
bill that allows non licensed persons to administer anti-seizure medication to school 
children in the event of an emergency. In my letter, I stated that I believed the bill should 
be reexamined and over turned. I advocated that unlicensed individuals should not 
administer prescription seizure medications because they lack the formal education 
regarding seizure pathophysiology and medication effects.  

After reviewing the topic and the letter sent, I have a different belief. I spoke with 
a parent of child who suffers from seizures. The parent recalled a day at school when the 
child had a seizure and needed medication immediately. The child was convulsing 
heavily and the school nurse was at another school in her district. The child’s teacher 
administered the medication and called for emergency medical management. After the 
child was seen by the emergency department physician, the seriousness of the incident 
was addressed. The physician told the child’s mother that the immediate administration 
of the medication prevented long term damage to the child’s health. Had the child have 
had to wait for licensed personnel to administer the medication, serious side effects could 
have resulted. 


I believe that it is better for the medication to be administered quickly by a non 
licensed person than to not be administered and serious complications result. Those who 

do administer the medication are educated about the drug and its side effects. They are 

also trained to call for emergency medical help as soon as possible. I plan to write 

another letter to Senator Tracy with the example discussed above and my new idea about 

the issue.

Attached below is a copy of the letter to Senator Tracy.  
Dear Senator Tracy,

I am contacting you in regards to a recently passed bill that allows unlicensed personnel to administer anti-seizure medication to students in an emergency situation. I am against this bill and believe that it should be revoked. As a resident of your district and a student at MTSU School of Nursing, I do not believe this allows for safe treatment. 

During a seizure, specific parameters should be assessed before medication is administered. Someone administering medication that has not been educated on seizures, specific child reactions and behaviors during a seizure and pathophysiology behind the seizure may not completely understand what is happening and how the medication will affect the seizure. The risk of improper dosage or unwarranted administration could occur. Also, side effects of the medication could become a problem and create a new emergency. 

In the event of a seizure, the school nurses should be contacted and the medication kept where it can be accessed quickly. The EMS should also be notified as soon as possible to so that the best treatment can be offered to the child. 

Please consider this email before voting on the bill. Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

Brittni Smith 

